Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
KITTELSON & ASSOCIATES, INC
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Monday, February 25, 2019, 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.
PLACE: Orlando City Hall, Veteran’s Conference Room, 2nd Floor, 400 S Orange Ave., Orlando, FL 32801
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 436394-1
Project Description: State Road (S.R.) 526 (Robinson Street) Concept Development Study from N. Hughey Avenue to Maguire Boulevard in the City of Orlando
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is conducting a concept development study on the Robinson Street corridor between Hughey Avenue and Maguire Boulevard in the City of Orlando. This study is being undertaken by the FDOT in partnership with the City of Orlando. In the Spring of 2017, FDOT completed a planning study for the Robinson Street corridor, with broad input from corridor stakeholders and the public. The planning study identified and evaluated a full range of strategies to address multimodal safety and mobility along Robinson Street. The preferred alternatives identified in the planning study address the varying needs of each of the character districts along the corridor. This concept development study included an engineering analysis of the alternatives previously identified and will determine the best solution that may be advanced for design and construction. [Design and construction phases for Robinson Street are currently not funded.]
The meeting is with the Robinson Street Community Liaisons Group (CLG) to review the latest concept development plans. The CLG is made up of representatives from the neighborhoods, schools, large employers, and other stakeholders along Robinson Street. It is not an independent decision-making board. The CLG has served as a liaison between the FDOT study team and the broader community as part of the study’s planning phase.
Persons desiring to submit written statements in place of or in addition to oral statements may do so at the meeting or by sending them to Heather Garcia, FDOT Planning Manager, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720 or by e-mail to heather.garcia@dot.state.fl.us. 
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Heather Garcia, FDOT Planning Manager, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720 or by e-mail to heather.garcia@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jane Lim-Yap at (407)373-1113 or by e-mail to jlim-yap@kittelson.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
